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May 11, 2012 

 

Jessica Dooling 

Environmental Coordinator 

XTO ENERGY 

Piceance Basin Field Office  

21459 CR5 
Rifle, Colorado 81650 

Office: (970) 675-4122 

 

Re: Pit Closure No Further Action Request  

 XTO Energy Inc. 

 

Notice of Completion Report 

Cuttings, reserve and fresh water pits 

Name  FRU 297-20A 

REM #  6916 

Location ID # 335945 
Pit facility ID # 294705 

API # 103-11255 

 Rio Blanco County, Colorado 

 

 

Dear Mrs. Dooling, 

 

Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation Commission (COGCC) staff has reviewed the Completion Report submitted by 

XTO on May 07 2011, for the referenced site.  Based on review of data presented, it appears that no further action is 

necessary at this time at this site.  However, should future conditions at the site be discovered of contaminant 

concentrations in soils exceeding COGCC standards or if groundwater is found to be significantly impacted, 

COGCC may require that further investigation and/or remediation be conducted.  
 

The remediation projects will be closed in the COGCC database with the respective Form 27As and the status of the 

pits will be changed to CL (closed).  If you require any additional information, please call me at (970) 625-2497. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Carlos Luján for 

Chris Canfield, P.G. 
Environmental Protection Specialist 

 

Cc: Alex Fischer – COGCC Environmental Supervisor 

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
John W. Hickenlooper, Governor 

1120 Lincoln St. Suite 801 
Denver, CO 80203 

Phone: (303) 894-2100 
FAX: (303) 894-2109 

www.colorado.gov/cogcc 


